
SELECTMEN’S MEETING– March 6, 2023 
 

Present:   Dick Bielefield, Margo Connors, Chris Ellms  

                Jennifer Gaudette  

 

Guests:   Moderator Jim Snyder, Town Engineer Red McCarthy 

 
Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

MODERATOR JAMES SNYDER met with the board for an additional review of the warrant for town 

meeting.   

 

TOWN ENGINEER RED MCCARTHY met with the board to discuss NHDOT local bridge 

funding for red list bridges.  The Indian Creek Bridge is #46 of the 65 highest ranking red list 

bridges. NHDOT preliminary estimate is $1,153,200. And the 20% town share would be 

$230,640.00.  This bridge replacement is currently under a FEMA replacement plan but no 

monies have been received.  The board will advise DOT that we are interested in applying for 

bridge aid and by doing so, does not legally bind the town.  Red will write a letter to DOT.  Red 

then discussed the Crane Hill project that will go to bid in the spring of 2024.  The deck will be 

paved and 18’ wide.  Currently the bridge is 14” with runners. 

 

MR. ELLMS made a motion to approve the minutes of February 27, 2023, seconded by MR. 

BIELEFIELD. The motion passed unanimously.   

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to adjourn, 

seconded by MS. CONNORS, the meeting was adjourned at 7:00 PM. The next regular 

scheduled meeting is Monday March 13, 2023, at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:30 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted: 

 

 

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


